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The economic and social environment surrounding global business is changing
drastically due to the progress of the Fourth Industrial Revolution and the impact of COVID-19.
While business models that used to generate profits have become loss-making businesses in a
short period of time, there are several examples of new businesses that have sprung up and are
growing rapidly.

Therefore, in this issue, we have invited contributions of relevant articles with the aim
of sharing a comprehensive picture of the situation by highlighting the relationship between
business and intellectual property from multiple perspectives.

Experts from around the world have contributed a number of relevant articles on
topics such as efforts to protect new businesses with intellectual property, the dynamics between
business strategy and IP strategy, revisions to business-related legal systems in various countries
and regions, the reality of businesses that aim to trade in intellectual property itself, IP
management from the perspective of finance and taxation, and commentary on the latest court
decisions.

We hope that this journal will be of help to our readers in their business and
intellectual property management.

We will continue to research theories and practices that contribute to advanced IP
management and report the results of our research through this journal. We look forward to your

continued guidance and encouragement.



